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Lunch Money
There has been an increase to dinner monies to £2.30 per meal for all pupils.  Now that we are on ParentPay all dinners must be paid for in advance, thank you.

National Tests

All pupils from Year 2-6 will be sitting the National Tests from the 2-9th May. All pupils have worked hard and we wish them all the best. 

The Test timetable was sent out via e-mail. There is a Parents and Carers Guidance document on Learning Wales should you want more information.
Games Club – Cancelled -2/5/18

Unfortunately, we will have to cancel Games Club this week as Miss Williams has an appointment.

Llanelian Spring Fair

Llanelian Spring Fair will be on Saturday 5th of May from 12-4pm. Year 5/6 will be manning their own stall and the Creative Music Group and the Dawnsio Gwerin group will also be taking part.
Playground games

We are very grateful to the friends for making playground games for the children. We would also like to thank Mr G. Hughes for creating the Willow shelter next to the Bee garden.
Recycling Workshop

Mr Alun Jones from the Council will be coming to give the juniors a talk about recycling on the 9th May
Bike Right

Due to the National Tests, we have had to postpone the last Bike Right session. It will now be on the 9th of May (same arrangements as before).
Ras y Faenol

Unfortunately, the regional Cross Country at Bangor will not be taking place this year due to the unavailability of the fields. 

Because of this children may take part in the National Competition at Aberystwyth on the 12th May. Please see poster for details
Internet Safety- 14th May 7pm, Ysgol Y Plas

We have managed to arrange a presentation for Parents to highlight the dangers of the Internet. The practical presentation will give you advice and tips on how to protect your children from 
problems on line and raise your awareness of e-safety. Our children know more than we do, so it is important that we know how to keep them 
safe. Coffee and Biscuits will be served, please attend if you are able.
Mabolgampau’r Urdd
The Mabolgampau will be at Ysgol Bod Alaw at 4pm on the 17th May. If your child is a member of the Urdd and would like to take
part in any of the races/events they must be entered by Friday 11th May.
Mobile Library

The Library bus will be visiting on May 23rd. Please make sure your child has their library book with them on this day.
Infant Swimming

Dosbarth M/D Miss Williams will continue to go swimming until the half term holiday at the end of May.

Dosbarth 1/2 Mrs Yates will be going swimming each Wednesday morning after half term. Their first session is booked for the 6th June. They will also have 7 sessions so the cost for the half term will be £14. Swimming tuition costs the school almost £1,000 per year. We appreciate your support to enable us to continue to have Swimming lessons.
Attendance Policy

Many parents are now asking for Holiday forms to take pupils out of school during term time. The School policy states that if a pupil has an attendance of above 98% then a holiday will be authorised, if not then the holiday will not be authorised by the school. Other holidays will only be authorised under exceptional circumstances.

If you would like a copy of the policy or Local Authority Fixed Penalty notice leaflet, please let me know.

Holiday Forms can be obtained from the school and must be completed at least a month in advance. Unauthorised Absences are recorded by Welsh Government and may lead to a Fixed Penalty Warning notice. 
Uniform

The last day to order uniform to ensure that it arrives before the summer holiday is the 22nd  June. We will send out order forms with the June Newsletter.

Sports day

Sports day will be on the 28th of June at 1pm weather permitting. We would like to invite our new Nursery children to sports day when they will meet their classmates and may take part in the toddler race.

Training Day

There will be a training day on Monday 2nd July when the school is closed to pupils.
Cymraeg Campus
Speaking Welsh is a National Priority. To this aim, we are developing the use of Welsh at school. We are following a scheme called Cymraeg Campus, which will hopefully inspire the pupils to speak more Welsh. We are currently aiming for the Bronze award and targets have been placed in the Foyer. Please come in and have a look if you would like to know more about the scheme.
Moving up day

All children will ‘move up’ to their next class on Tuesday 3rd July. On this day, our current Meithrin will be invited to stay for the whole 
day and our New Meithrin will be invited in from 9:00am-11:30am.
Transition

Transition week for pupils moving to Bryn Elian or Eirias is from the 3rd-6th July. There will be a parents evening for Year 6 pupils at Ysgol Bryn Elian on the 3rd July, and on Wednesday 4th July for Eirias pupils.
Year 5/6 ‘Growing Up’ talk

The date of the Growing up talk was changed, as the school nurse was unable to attend. Unfortunately, the new date affects the PE sessions arranged with Mr Campion, the PE teacher from Ysgol Bryn Elian. We will inform you when a more appropriate date is arranged.
Headlice- please check regularly
Just a reminder that our policy states that if we see that children have live lice in their hair, you will be asked to collect your child and take them home to treat before returning them to school for the remainder of the day. The best method 
is to comb through with conditioner. However, the school nurse is able to give prescriptions for 
treatment if you so wish. Please contact the office for details.
Dates for your diary

1/5/18
Dog Trust Workshops
2/5/18 
No Games club

2-9/5/18 
National Tests
5/5/18 
Llanelian Spring Fair

7/5/18
May day Bank Holiday
9/5/18 
Last Biking session, 
Recycling Talk- juniors
14/5/18 
Internet Safety Talk for Parents 7pm
17/5/18 
Mabolgampau’r Urdd (Sports)
23/5/18 
Library Bus

25/5/18 
Close for Half term

4/6/18 
Back to school

6/6/18 
First swimming session for Bl 1 a 2
22/6/18 
Last day to order uniform in time for September

28/6/18 
Sports day 1pm

2/7/18 
School Closed- Staff Training day

3/7/18 
Moving up day

3-6/7/18 
Transition week for Yr 6 with Ysgol Bryn Elian and Eirias
